LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Saturday - February 7

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm Rose & Ray Schommer

Sunday - February 8

7:30 am People of Corpus Christi

10:30 am Betty & Joe Challe

Monday - February 9

*5:05 pm John Nelson

Tuesday – February 10

*5:05 pm Betty & Nancy Lawrence

Wednesday - February 11

*8:00 am Memorials Given to Christ Child Society

Thursday – February 12

*5:05 pm People of Corpus Christi

Friday - February 13

*8:20am Maurice Gauthier

Saturday - February 14

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm Genevieve Woods

Sunday - February 15

7:30 am People of Corpus Christi 10:30 am Donna Pagels Arkens

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings- The 5th Sunday Ordinary Time

Sunday Job 7:1-4,6-7, Psalms 147:1-2,3-4,5-6,1Corinthians 9:16-19, 22-23, Mark 1:29-39

Monday Genesis 1:1-19, Psalms 104:1-2a,5-6,10 and 12, 24, and 35c,Mark 6:53-56

Tuesday Genesis 1:20;2:4a, Psalms 8:4-5,6-7,8-9, Mark 7:1-13

Wednesday Genesis 2:4b-9,15-17, Psalms 104:1-2a,27-28,29bc-30, Mark 7:14-23

Thursday Genesis 2:18-25, Psalms 128:1-2,3,4-5, Mark 7:24-30

Friday Genesis 3:1-8, Psalms 32:1-2,5,6,7, Mark 7:31-37

Saturday Genesis 3:9-24, Psalms 90:2,3-4abc,5-6,12-13, Mark 8:1-10

-Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer" on the Creighton University's Online Ministries web site: http://www.creighton.edu/CollaborativeMinistry/online.html - Used with permission.

PARISH NEWS

U.S. Catholic Catechism for Adults @ St. Joe's

Learn more about our faith and grow deeper in your relationship with Christ. **Sundays: Feb. 8, 15, 22 & Mar.8, 6:15-7:45 pm.** Facilitated by Nicole Herbst (MA Pastoral Ministry). Call Penny 743-2062 to purchase a book (\$17.00), to register or with questions.

St. Ann's Mission Work: Quilt making

Brother Regis may be retiring, but we are not! Quilt work will begin Tues. Feb. 17th 9-noon and continue every Tuesday during Lent in the parish center. Contributions of



fabric for quilt tops, old sheets, and thin blankets are needed. Please drop them off at the parish office. Questions please call Rachel at 743-6004.

WHAT'S HAPPENING

Sunday - February 8 (Bishops Appeal)

Monday - February 9

1:15 pm Bible Study @ Anna's Healthcare

Tuesday – February 10

9:45 am Bible Study @ St. Joe's 5:45-7:00 pm Parish Council Meeting

Wednesday - February 11

5:30-6:45 pm Genesis **@ St. Joe's** 5:45-7:00 pm Edge **@ St. Joe's**

Thursday - February 12

9:15 am Bible Study **@ SS Peter & Paul** 6:30 pm Worship Committee Meeting

7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal

Sunday - February 15

7:00pm

Men's Group

PARISH REPORT

Deposited this week, Jan. 26-Feb. 01, 2015	Week (31)
Parish Support	\$5,380.00
Offertory Collection	\$491.75
Votive Candles	\$00.00
Technology & Capital Improvements	\$483.00
Donations	\$90.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT	\$6,444.75
Budgeted Expenses for the Week	\$9,181.37
Weekly Shortfall	\$2,736.62)

MAINTENANCE FUND

Cash on hand (02/02/2015).....\$16,986.68

\$CRIP REPORT

Sales for Week of: Jan.26–Feb.1, 2015 \$5,055.00 Profit for the Week \$206.55

PARISH NEWS

Scrip

Looking for that right gift for your love one-why not get her or him a gift card! Scrip gift cards are available for Bath & Body Works, Target, Kohl's and Younkers, just to



name a few. Perhaps he would like Cabela's, Fleet Farm or Dunham's. Don't forget that Maas Floral bills can also be paid by Scrip!

Retreat Opportunities

The Norbertine Center for Spirituality in DePere offers many retreats as well as book discussion groups. Please check out our bulletin board in the main entrance of church for these events or visit www.norbertines.org.

NOTES FROM FR. CARL.....



Let us continue to be stewards of God, as I and 14 others have just returned from our mission trip in Nicaragua, by praying for the people of Tepeyac. Praying for each other and doing little acts of kindness are ways we can be stewards of God.

This week our seminarian Zach Weber

will be arriving! Zach is in his second year Theology student at Mundelein Seminary outside of Chicago. He is studying to be a priest for the Diocese of Green Bay and should be Ordained, "God willing" in the summer of 2017. Please welcome him!

Blessings, Fr. Carl

FROM THE DEACON'S DESK.....



Last week I mentioned that we should consider stewardship all year round. I briefly mentioned the stewardship of service. This week I will touch on the

stewardship of prayer. With Lent right around the corner, what better time to start a prayer routine or improve upon the one you already have. Of course we will have the little black books again this year to pray with. But how about trying the 'PAC' form of prayer? 'P' is for praise and thanksgiving. Tell God how grateful you are for the many gifts you are blessed with. 'A' is for asking. Ask God for the things you need in this life and for the needs of your loved ones. 'C' is for contrition. Tell God you are sorry for the times you messed up and let him know you will resolve to do better. Try to spend at least two minutes a day on each one. That's only six minutes a day. Of course if we are able, we can spend more time than that in prayer. God is always there and wanting to hear from us. Prayer is our connection with God. Let's stay connected not just for the 40 days of Lent, but 365 days a Blessings, Deacon Ray year.

SCHOOL NEWS

Gala of Giving

The St. John Bosco Gala of Giving is only a month away!! Have you thought about how you would be willing to support the students of this great



school? Now's the time – bring your donation to the St. John Bosco school office during regular office hours by February 18, 2015. Not sure what to donate? Some ideas could be a handmade woodworking project or crocheting a blanket or sweater, a themed basket, gift certificates, or even cash. The only limit is your imagination!! Any questions, please contact Sara Paye at 825-7701, Tracey Allen at 746-0829, or the school office at 743-4144.

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education

Don't forget: Sunday, February 22nd after the 10am Mass at St. Joseph EVERYONE is welcome to hear from the youth who attended the National March for Life! No RSVP necessary! Breakfast will be served!

Life Teen this weekend, February 8th-St. Joseph

Mass 5pm; Food at 6pm; Life Night until 7:45pm Remember, Life Teen is the religious education for grades 9-12, so it is important for high schoolers to be present. <u>Edge this Wednesday</u>, Feb.11th: 5:45-7pm at St. Joseph <u>Last Call!</u>

Are you looking for a babysitter for Valentine's Day? Our middle and high schoolers are doing a fundraiser for their mission trips and will babysit your



children (starting at age 1) for any donation! They will be babysitting (we have certified sitters and adults) at 5pm and will go until 11pm. Because Corpus Christi has a gym, we will be having our babysitting night at Corpus.

Call 743-4716 to RSVP!

GENESIS NEWS

Schedule

Genesis meets Wednesday February 11 & 25th at St. Joe's from 5:30 until 6:45pm. There will be **no class on Ash Wednesday Feb.18**th.

PARISH NEWS

Why give to the Bishop's Appeal?

And the king will say to them in reply, "Amen, I say to you, whatever you did for one of these least brothers of mine, you did for me." Matthew 25:40

Your gift to the Bishop's Appeal will help in countless ways. Care ministers are trained to go out and share the Gospel with the homebound and sick. Children and families are able to attend lively, interactive education programs learning the Word of God. A young woman in an abusive relationship is able, through counseling with Catholic Charities, to stand on her own feet. Your gift to the Bishop's Appeal makes happy endings possible.

91% of every dollar raised goes to Diocesan ministries and services right here in northeastern Wisconsin.

Make a tremendous difference, and give to the Bishop's Appeal. Shortly you will receive your mailing or to make a gift today visit the website at www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give.

EVENTS IN THE AREA

Love Festival Concert: To Benefit JAK's Place

Join NAMI Door County in their 9th Annual Love Festival Concert Sunday Feb. 15th at 2:00pm at Bay View Lutheran Church 340 W. Maple Street in Sturgeon Bay. Featuring The Bone Boys, Elizabeth Spaude, and more. See the poster on the bulletin board in church entrance.



Would you like to celebrate Valentine's Day without the kids? Is it hard to find a decently priced babysitter?



Well, do we have an opportunity for you!

On Saturday, February 14th, middle and high school students would like you to have a great night out with your Valentine!

From 5-11pm on the 14th, you can drop your child(ren) off at Corpus Christi and we will spend the evening entertaining them!

FREE WILL OFFERING is the only cost!
(you give what you are able and willing to give)
All money raised will go towards the middle and high school mission trips.

Certified babysitters and adults will be watching the kids.

Ages 1-11 are welcome! Please spread the word! All children of all faiths are welcome!

Please call Corpus Christi at OR fill this out and send it to Bay, WI 54235	743-4716 to RSVP Corpus Christ at 25 N. Elgin Ave. Sturgeon
Name:	Child's name (s):
Age of child(ren):	
Address:	



Mark your calendars ... The St. John Bosco School Gala of Giving will be held on March 7, 2015 in the St. John Bosco Gym/Corpus Christi Social Hall.

We need you . . . This is our schools largest fundraiser and the Parent Association needs your help to make this event a huge success to raise money to offset operational costs at our school and to improve/update educational programs.

We have set a hefty goal of \$30,000 and need YOU to help reach it!

All you have to do is . . . make a *donation* and *plan to attend* this fun-filled, adult evening out. You can donate items, cash, or better yet donate your time and/or a talent you have to make this event something no one will want to miss.

Donation Ideas

On your own... Create a themed basket, host a dinner, look for good buys on sale merchandise, do service work (example: 3 hrs. of lawn service, a night of babysitting, etc) bake cookies/dessert once a month for a year, offer to clean someone's house, create a craft or woodwork project, gift certificates, Packer tickets, Brewer Tickets, prints... the list is endless.

If you want to pair up with others... sponsor an Event Night: charge a flat "rate" per person and limit as to how many people could sign up. When the slots are filled, the item closes (examples: Poker Night, Scrapbook Day, Sledding Party, Family Game/Movie Night, etc). Host a Progressive Dinner; appetizers at one house, dinner at a 2nd house and end at another for dessert.

DONATED ITEMS SHOULD BE DELIVERED TO: THE ST. JOHN BOSCO SCHOOL OFFICE BETWEEN NOW and FEBRUARY 18TH

Cut here-& Return		
DONATIONS: Please use one ENTRY for each item. If needed include expiration dates and/or values, and please be specific in your description.		
Name		
Address		
Item and Description:		
	Value \$	

If you have any questions regarding the Gala Of Giving or what kind of items to donate, please feel free to contact

Sara Paye at 825-7701 or payes2counsel@yahoo.com